
           

   
 

We, the people of St. Wenceslaus, believe 
that with the aid of the Holy Spirit, we are 

empowered by Baptism to pass on, to share, 
and to witness God's truth. As His people, 
through worship, we are nourished by the 

Eucharist and the word, and sent forth with 
Christ to build God's Kingdom in our local 

community and in the world.  



 

ST. WENCESLAUS 

CATHOLIC CHURCH 

8500 E. Kolarik Rd. 
Suttons Bay, MI  49682 
Phone: (231) 271-3574 

 
Pastoral Administrator 

Deacon Martin Korson  (231) 271-3824 
Cell: (231) 866-1819  Korsonp@aol.com 

 
Sacramental Minister 
Rev. Michael Class, SJ  
Cell: (414) 788-8963 

 
If you are in need of a priest, please call 
Deacon Martin and he will try and find 

one for you. 
 

Secretary 
(Wednesdays 9A-12P) 

Jacqueline Bunek 
stwenceslausgp@gmail.com 

 
Anticipating Surgery? 

Please call Deacon Martin to make 
arrangements to be anointed in sickness 

or prior to surgery. 
 

Reconciliation 
By appointment with Fr. Class S.J. 

St. Mary LL on Saturdays 3:30-4:30 p.m. 
St. Michael SB on Thursdays 9:00 a.m. 

 
Eucharist for the Homebound 

If you are homebound, recovering from 
surgery or illness and would like the 

Eucharist brought to your home, please 
call or email the Parish Office or call 

Deacon Martin. 
 
 

SCHEDULE FOR 

SATURDAY & SUNDAY 

JUNE 18 AND JUNE 19, 2022 

@ 6 P.M. & 8:30 A.M. 

 

Readers: 
 

Saturday Mass: 
Mary Leon 

 
Sunday Mass: 
Karen Zemaitis 

  

READINGS JUNE 12, 2022 

 

Monday  June 13  Matt 5:38-42 
Tuesday June 14  Matt 5:43-48 
Wednesday June 15  Matt 6:1-6 
Thursday June 16  Matt 6:7-15 
Friday  June 17  Matt 6:19-23 
Saturday June 18  Matt 6:24-34 
Sunday  June 19  Luke 9:11b-17 

THE MOST HOLY TRINITY 

SATURDAY, JUNE 11 — SUNDAY, JUNE 19, 2022 

Saturday, June 11                   6:00 p.m. 
For Beau Korson by Barbara Bomarrito 
Sunday, June 12                    8:30 a.m. 
For Carol Korson by Jerome Korson 
Saturday, June 18                   6:00 p.m. 
For Helen Geldhof by Terry and Jan Schmidt 
Sunday, June 19                     8:30 a.m. 
For Lewis Roubal by His Family 

Dear Fellow Parishioners,  
   This message comes to you from California.  The weather is great.  Sun every 
day.  Cool at night and warm during the day.  The altitude is 2,657.  This is 
about 2,000 feet more than we are in Leelanau County.  Any walking and we 
get out of breath very easy.  I am not in as good of shape as I thought.  We are 
enjoying the time here.   
   This Sunday’s Gospel, John 16:12-15, Jesus tells His disciples that He has much 
more to tell them, but they cannot handle it now.  Later the Spirit of Truth will 
come to them.  He will take what is Jesus’ and declare it to you.   
   In our life we may think if only we knew what would happen next, we could 
avoid many misfortunes.  Life would be better for us, for all.  If only we knew 
now, we would decide differently.  Life is a series of lessons, steps of learning.  
We cannot run until we learn to walk.  We cannot sing until we learn to talk.  
We cannot know unless there is someone to teach us.  The Holy Spirit can teach 
us if we are open to Him.   
   There is much we do not know or understand.  This was true of the apostles 
as well.  Jesus told them the Spirit would tell them what they would say when 
the time came.  We are on a need to know basis.  This requires a great amount 
of trust in God and the Spirit.  He came through for the apostles, He will come 
through for us.  He did in the past, He will in the future.  Continue to trust in 
Jesus, the Holy Spirit, and He’ll tell you all you need to know.  Be patient, pray, 
and trust in the Lord.   
    Your servant in Christ, Deacon Martin 

 

Confessions: 

  By appointment with Fr. Class 1-414-788-8963 

  Confessions at St. Mary LL on Saturdays 3:30-4:30 p.m.   
  Confessions at St. Michael SB on Thursdays at 9:00 a.m.   
 
Chicken Dinner 2022 - Volunteer Sign Up!  You should have received an email 
to sign up electronically for the Chicken Dinner.  Please help us fill the responsi-
bilities quickly to make this event a successful one.  There will also be a printed 
sign up in the vestibule.  This is your chance to sign up before Deacon Martin 
assigns one for you!   

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



PARISH STEWARDSHIP 

JUNE 5, 2022 

 

SUNDAY COLLECTION   $           1,317 

UTILITIES    $               25 

FOOD PANTRY   $                 5 

GAYLORD TORNADO   $             574 

MAY 2022 

 

INCOME    $        8,346 

EXPENSES    $        7,842 

Please Pray For: 

Alicia Bakara, Ruth Blink 

Beth Britt  
Ben Bardenhagen 

Joanne & Keith Burnham 
John Bussey 

Wayne Carter 
Fr. Michael Class, S.J. 
Mary Ann Duperon 
Marilyn Dzubinski 

Kelly Endres, John Fochtman 
Kevin Giangiolbe 

Tracy Grille 
Bob Kalchik, Mark Kalchik 

Elmer & Millie Kalchik 
Alexandra Kannenberg & Baby 

Peggy Kolarik 
Dakota Korson 

Dorothy (Popp) Korson 
Sarah Korson 

Pete Lara, Nick Lederle 
Tom Meoak 

Kevin Maguire 
Craig Moreland 

Peter Navin 
Jerry Patterson 

Lucas Plamondon 
Al and Marie Porter 

Bob Pratt 
Joshua Pressey 

Joel Rivera 
Ruth Schaub 

Terry Schmidt 
Randy Sedlacek 

Debbie Shelagowski 
Lauren Sineway, Helen Stimson 

Jim Sullivan 
Clem Suttmann & Trish Suttmann 

Ava Valesano 
Gery Zemaitis 

...the sick and the homebound of 
the Parish, their families and 

caregivers.   
Parish priests and administrators 
as they navigate the restrictions 

of COVID-19 
(*NEW to Prayer List) 

 
Please call the Parish Office  

(231-271-3574) when your loved 
one no longer needs to be on the 

list. 

Welcome to all our parishioners and visitors.  We are delighted that you are all here to cele-
brate the Eucharist together.  Visitors, know you are always welcome here at St. Wenceslaus.   
 
Thanks to all who helped with the Parish Breakfast in any way, set up, brought a dish to pass, 
worked in the kitchen, served, cleaned up after, and to those who attended.   
 
We wish Braden Martin and Elizabeth Stimson a successful, wonderful, faith filled future.   
 
Dishes from the recent funerals are in the church basement ready for you to take home.  In 
the future, please put your name on your dish so we can make sure it is returned to you, thank 
you.   
 
Thanks to all who donated for the Tornado Relief in Gaylord.  The parish has raised $1,012.05 
through your generosity.   
 
From the Diocese of Gaylord: “Thank you for your generous support to the special collections 
held over the past weeks.  God Bless.”   
 
We would like to wind up CSA, but we are far away from our $14,830 target.  So far $7,712, or 
52%, has been pledged or donated.  $221 per family is requested, but donations of any size, 
small or large, are welcome and appreciated.  The Parish will have to pay the balance if the 
target is not met.  What ever we raise above our target will be returned to the parish to be 
used on parish projects.  Thank you.   
 
The Annual Chicken Dinner will be Sunday, June 26.  The dinner committee is asking that each 
family donate $25 to help defer some of the cost.  Each family is also asked to donate enough 
dessert to feed 24 people (ex.: pies, cookies, brownies, etc.).  Thank you.   
 
There will be a yard sale this summer, with the Annual ChickenDinner on Sunday, June 26, 
facilitated by Linda Kohler and assisted by Maggie Lehoty.  Please save your unwanted, but 
gently used treasures.  Please no clothes, TVs, computers, or large appliances.  Thank you.   
 
Please continue to pray for those in Texas who have lost their children, for those children who 
have suffered a terrifying experience and loss, and for an end to violence.   

 

St. Mary School Class of 2024 will be holding a Used Treasure Sale in the St. Mary Lake Lee-
lanau Old Gym, which is located across the street from the Parish Office (307 St. Mary St., LL).  
It will be well marked, you can’t miss it.  Dates of sale are as follows: Friday, June 24, 9 a.m.-3 
p.m., Saturday, June 25, 9 a.m.-3 p.m., and Sunday, June 26, 9 a.m.-2 p.m.  Donation Drop-Off 
is Wednesday, June 15, 9 a.m.-12 p.m. and Thursday, June 16, 4 p.m.-7 p.m.  Items must be in 
good condition, we cannot accept large, outdated appliances, electronics/computer parts, 
oversized furniture, used sheets, towels, clothes and shoes.  Questions?  Please contact a class 
representative or Nikki Ackley, Class Advisor, at nackley@stmarysll.org.  Thank you.   

 

Area Happenings 

Mondays: Community Prayer Group meets 6:30 — 7:30 p.m. at St. Mary LL.   
Saturdays: That Man is You, a gathering of men for spiritual development, 8:30 — 9:30 a.m. at 

St. Mary LL Social Hall.   
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It’s the Perfect Time for 
Home Improvements

New Low Rates
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